
  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

           Newsletter Editor:          Anna Firmin  :  ammf42@gmail.com                     0427 611174 

MEETINGS are held on  
the 2nd Tuesday monthly 

(except December) at   
Venue 114,                            

114 Sportsman’s  Parade, 
Bokarina,                       

commencing at 10am. 
 APOLOGIES for non-
attendance should be    
notified to Registrar  

Jan Rowe 
5491 9287 or 

Email: 
cats4ever7@bigpond.com 

before the day  
of the meeting to assist  

with catering. 
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Newsletter February  2019 

From the President’s Desk 

To my fellow Kawana Waters Probus members. 
I am pleased to announce that we have received nomina-
tions for all management  committee positions and most club 
office bearers for the following year. The following are the 
positions not yet filled, I am asking members to consider  
filling them. 
If you are interested please phone or email Mike Matthews. 
Phone: 0416325763 
Email: mikemat62@gmail.com 
Club Officers 
NEWSLETTER/WEBSITE                             Interest groups   
MEDIA OFFICER               MORNING TEA              
ASST. MEET AND GREET 1.             
ASST. MEET AND GREET 2.            
GENERAL MEETING MORNING TEAS    
ASSISTANT REGISTRAR 
                                            Regards in friendship                Mike Matthews 
 

 

The 2019 Annual General Meeting of the Club for 2019 is   
almost upon us. 
 
Successful Clubs can only remain viable, vigorous and vibrant 
as long as Members ‘step up to the plate’ and volunteer their 
services to assure their Club’s continuation with its distinctive 
character and successful attributes. 
Many of our Members have loyally served you in a number of roles within the 
Club in the past. Now it falls to others amongst you to play your part in shaping 
the future of our Club and its many and varied activities. 
 I’m sure that Mike Matthews would welcome a call from you if you feel that you 
could contribute in some way to help assure your Club’s success in the years 
ahead. 
Our Membership Fees are due and payable no later than 1 April 2019. These 

may be paid directly to our Treasurer or by Electronic Funds Transfer. Our 

Club’s bank details are included in this newsletter and you are requested to  

provide your name with the payment details. 

President Allan 
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February Birthdays 
Elaine Davidson Di Huthnance   Barb Cugley   
Rhonda Jones Diana Armstrong   Dorothy King     
Di Robinson  Beryl Young      Ruth McDonald   
Patricia Meaney 

Welfare & Support 
Lorraine Gladigau  5493 2454  

Any members who are ailing or needing support please ensure that Lorraine 
knows about it so that the Club is able to provide whatever assistance it can.  

 
At the General Meeting Lorraine reported several members have 

been unwell but are on the mend. 

Internet Banking details: 
BSB: 638 070          A/c: 8576386 

Ref: Your name and event. 

Treasurer’s Report at  the  End of November 
       
Opening Balance: at 30.11.18  $4511.38 
Income:                                     $    85.13   
Expenditure:     $  560.35 
Balance at Bank: 31.12.18  $4036.16 

DIRECTORY 

President:                   Allan Taylor 
5493 2738                0404 666 081    

Secretary:             Julie Knight  
5452 6558                0421 637 682 

Treasurer:             Brian Knight   
5452  6558               0414 538 560   

Registrar:                  Jan Rowe  
5491 9287               0450 717 447    

Vice-President:Michael Matthews  
0416325763 

Welfare:           Lorraine Gladigau 
5493 2454 

Facilities Officer:         Ray Moore           
0427 091 600 

INTEREST GROUPS 

Armchair Travel:                           
Anna Firmin             0427 611 174 

Art Group:               Graeme Love  
5358 0145                0409 087 157 

Book Club:               Ann Beaufoy 
5491 8674                0423 210 209 

Bridge Club:               Fran Moore         
0427 091 600 

Dining:                                                                          
Fran Moore            0427  091 600 
Lorraine Gladigau        5493 2454                             

Guest Speakers:                             
Peter and Di Huthnance                  
0400 756 773 

Local Theatre:   Diana Armstrong   
5444 5047 

Mahjong:                    Jenny Nelson  
5437 9076                0400 151 933 

Morning Tea:        Margaret Mair 
5390 9659               0421 023 032  

Newsletter  & Media                          
Anna Firmin            0427 611 174 

Picnics: Trev & Carmen Teys   
0438 305 489 

Trips:                        Wendy Tame 
5445 6757                0409 625 150 

Ukulele:                       Trevor Teys 
0438 305 489 

Walking:                   Brian Knight  
5452 6558                0414538 560 

PAQ Web Site: enter the web site at www.paqnetwork.com.au 
Secretary:  mail@paqnetwork.com.au 

President: president@paqnetwork.com.au 
 

Guest Speaker—  Peter and Di Huthnance 
 
The guest speakers at the February General Meeting will be the 
Twinnies. Paula and Brigitte Powers of Pelican and Seabird     
Rescue  

Armchair Travel—  Anna Firmin 
As convenor I am thrilled to say we had a most productive session 
which concluded with a full year of presenters and exciting places 
to visit. 
 
The meeting on February 8th at the Buddina Library Meeting 
Room No 1 at 9.15a.m. will be a presentation by the Bakers called 
“Meandering in Western Europe”.  Leigh and Jenny always give a 
great talk and I am sure this one will be no different. 

Position Vacant 
 

The April Edition of this Newsletter will be the last I will put 
 “to bed” as they say. 

It is not hard to learn the software—I managed!  
If you have not got Publisher, the Club will provide it for you. 

Please contact me if you are interested in learning the ropes and 
taking on this very interesting position. 

I am NOT leaving town so will be there to help. 
Contact: Anna Firmin: 0427611174 

Assist.Registrar:    Elaine Davidson  
0424 074 484 
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Morning  Tea:                                                                                    Margaret Mair 

FEBRUARY 21: Coffee Club Buderim, 8 - 10 King Street, Buderim.                     10am 
 
MARCH 21:  Banjo’s Bakery Cafe, 123 Sippy Downs Drive, Sippy Downs.          10am 
(Opposite University & near Coles) 

  Dining                                                                           Fran Moore & Lorraine Gladigau 

 
 
February 6th:                 Green Zebra, 5 Grand Parade, Parrearra.   
                                         11.30am  Express Lunch Menu 11.30am—2.30pm 
                                                         (Try the Stuffed Mushrooms!!!!) 
 
March 6th: To be confirmed. 

  THE ART GROUP 
4th February 2019 

From 1.00 pm to 3.30pm 
At Anna’s : 4 Malkana Cres., Buddina. 

Contact Graeme 
Email:  gralove78@gmail.com    

Phone: 5358 0145  Mobile:  0409 087 157 
 

The Walking Group  
    Brian Knight  - 0414 538 560 

 1st and 3rd Wednesday.  . 
 

February 
Wed.6th: Mountain Creek Conserv.Park 7.30am.  
 Flat dirt track 3km. Park in Parklea Esplanade,    

              off Glenfields Blvd. Turn right at first roundabout in Glenfield Blvd. 
Wed.20th: Twin Waters. 7.30am  Meet in carpark at end of North Shore Road, Twin Waters. 

March 
Wed.6th: Kawana Island 7.30am. Meet at Green Zebra, Grand Parade, Parrearra. 
Wed.20th: Rotary Park, Caloundra Road, Caloundra West.  7.30am. Meet in carpark. 

It is a challenge and dusty but a lot of fun! 

 The first trip for 2019 is one of Wendy’s specialties…… a  Mystery Trip !! 
 

Thursday, February 28th 
 

Pickups:  The Groves: 08.00am 
Caloundra Station: 08.30am 

 
Cost:  $55 to be paid by internet transfer or at the General Meeting in February. 

 

THE BRIDGE GROUP 
Contact: Fran Moore 0427 09 1600 

This group meets at 6.30pm on Tuesdays at members’ home as pre-arranged. 
There are two tables.   

Currently there are vacancies for experienced players. 
As this is a small group they are unable to offer teaching.** 

 
 

     ** This is available locally at Buderim or Caloundra Bridge Clubs at a cost. 



             Page 4 

 

February 2019 

Hamish Sawyer 
In 2008 the current building became the Regional Art Gallery.  It is not a big area and since 
amalgamation, it serves a much larger local Government area and must appeal to a far wider 
audience.  It is a challenge to mount exhibitions.   
Hamish gave a rundown of the workings of this Gallery and explained the challenges he faces 
as curator.  He acknowledged the support of the Friends of the Gallery in fundraising for con-
struction and mounting local exhibitions.  The demographic is changing with younger families 
moving into the area and we have a high tourism/visitor presence in the region.  They try to 
appeal to these different audiences. 
He ran through the plan for a 12-month timetable of exhibitions to appeal to as wider audience 
as they can. 
Touring Exhibitions: one a year.  Provide regional galleries with exhibitions which would not usually be available to 
the smaller Regional Galleries. The first exhibition for the year is Ross Manning – Dissonant Rhythms.  New Media 
– art which is engaged in new technology.  Ross makes his own musical instruments by taking apart old instru-
ments, equipment such as fans, overhead projectors constructs kinetic sculptures.  They emit light and sound. This 
is an example of a Touring Exhibition. 
Following on is Margaret Ellen Taylor and three other local painters. These paintings depicting space through land-
scape or more abstract subjects. They will be recreating studios so visitors can get an idea of an artist’s working 
space.  This will be an interactive exhibition.   
The next exhibition the gallery is split into two.  One part will be works by Bianca Beatson who is a Kabi local indig-
enous group. Bianca is a lecturer at the Queensland College of Art, she leads their indigenous art program which is 
only program of its kind in Australia. This is a photographic exhibition.  Alongside this will be an exhibition from the 
Gallery’s collection.  Many works from this collection are hanging in offices and public spaces in the Region.  The 
theme is the local landscape and several local artists have been invited to do work to be included in this exhibition. 
The Sunshine Coast Art Prize is an annual event which has entries from all over Australia.  The judge this year is 
Alison Kutcher from the National Gallery of Australia.  This is from 24 July to 15 September. “Local Artist, Local 
Content Art Prize” which has usually followed on from the Art Prize, is going to be moved to January 2020.   
In association with the Print Council of Australia, there will be an exhibition entitled “The Kyoto Hanga International 
Print Exhibition: Japan and Australia.  The dates: 19 Sept. to 10 November. There will be works from 25 printmak-
ers for around Australia as well as from three local printmakers. 
The CRG has a space at the Maroochydore Library Building.  Promoting local artists who are able sell their works 
from this venue. 
Markets held twice a year.  These include jewelry and other crafts and these events are growing in popularity annu-
ally. 
There are lots of other events, activities going on from the CRG out to various parts of this large Region.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Annual Art Prize                                          3 local printmakers.     The art spaces used elsewhere. 

 

First of all a tribute to both Joe & Margaret Leaman who have left us for pastures new in Bowral NSW. Margaret was 
the founder of the book club and convened for 3 years, some 9 years ago. 
Incidentally it was the first interest group started at Kawana Waters. Joe and Margaret have been lively members 
with no shortage of wit and insight at our monthly meetings. They will be remembered fondly for the years to come. 
Next a big Thank you to both Leigh & Jenny Baker for holding our Christmas get together in their house which was 
very enjoyable. 
 

Review of the November book 
The Taliban Cricket Club written byTimeri.N.Murari 
 
A story of hope which struck a balance between the horror and  humour of life  in Afghanistan. 
A young Afghani woman who learnt the game of cricket when in India forms a cricket club disguised as a male.         
It did read rather like a fairy story at times however members found it easy to read with a happy ending. The treat-
ment and abuse of women featured throughout the story as did the struggle for survival against the Taliban 
 

There are now 2 vacancies in the book club. For detailed information on how it is organized and what is required 

please contact the current convenor Ann Beaufoy by phone or email. 

BOOK CLUB  -  ANN BEAUFOY 
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  February   

Monday 4 
Mahjong: Kawana Bowls Club.                                                9.30am 
Art Group: 4 Malkana Cres. Buddina                             1.00-3.30pm 

Jenny Nelson 
Graeme Love 

Tuesday 5  Ukulele: Audrey & Leigh Wynne's home.                                  9.00am Trevor Teys 

Wednesday 6 
Walking: Mt.Creek Conserv.Pk. Mountain Creek.                   7.30am                                                              
Dining:  Green Zebra, 5 Grand Prd., Parrearra.                     11.30am 

Brian Knight      
Fran Moore 

Friday 8 

Armchair Travel Group : Meetingroom 1, Kawana Library, 9.15am                                                                                                       
Meanderings in Western Europe. Leigh & Jenny Baker.        Anna Firmin                                                                                                              

Tuesday 12 
General Meeting: L2 Venue 114, Sportsman's Prd.           10.00 am 
Guest Speaker: The Twinnies. 

Jan Rowe        
Peter & Di       
Hutthnance 

Monday 18 
Mahjong: Kawana Bowls Club.                                                 9.30am 
Art Group:  4 Malkana Cres., Buddina                           1.00-3.30pm 

Jenny Nelson 
Graeme Love 

Wednesday 20 Walking: Twin Waters. End of North Shore Rd.                       7.30am                                        Brian Knight 

Thursday 21 Morning Tea: Coffee Club, 8-10 Kings St. Buderim             10.00 am Margaret Mair 

Monday 25 Book Club:Meeting Room 1, Kawana Library, Naniyma St.    9.30am Ann Beaufoy            

Tuesday 26 
Ukulele: Audrey & Leigh Wynne's home.                                  9.00am 
Picnic: Foote Fauna & Flora Res., Park Lane, Buderim          5.00pm 

Trevor Teys    
Trevor &Carmen 

Wednesday 27 Management Committee Meeting Allan Taylor 

Thursday 28 Bus Trip:  Mystery Tour!  Pick up 8.00 Groves; 8.30 Caloundra Wendy Tame 

  March   

Monday 4 
Mahjong: Kawana Bowls Club                                                   9.30am 
Art Group: 4 Malkana Cres. Buddina                                1.00-3.30pm 

Jenny Nelson 
Graeme Love 

Tuesday 5  Ukulele:Audrey & Leigh Wynne's home                                    9.00am Trevor Teys 

Wednesday 6 
Walking: Kawana Island,  Meet at Green Zebra.                      7.30am 
Dining: tba 

Brian Knight      
Fran Moore 

Friday 8 
Armchair Travel Group : Meetingroom 1, Kawana Library'    9.15am                                
Pick a Card and round table discussion!     Anna Firmin                                                                                                              

Tuesday 12 
General Meeting: L2 Venue 114, Sportsman's Prd.           10.00 am 
Guest Speaker:TBA 

Jan Rowe        
Peter & Di       
Hutthnance 

Monday 18 
Mahjong:Kawana Bowls Club                                                     9.30am 
Art Group: 4 Malkana Cres. Buddina                               1.00-3.30pm 

Jenny Nelson 
Graeme Love 

Wednesday 20 Walking: Rotary Park, Caloundra Road. Caloundra West     7.30am Brian Knight 

Thursday 21 Morning Tea: Banjos, 123 Sippy Downs Rd. (Opp.Uni)      10.00 am Margaret Mair 

Monday 25 Book Club: Meeting Room 1, Kawana Library,                  .    9.30am Ann Beaufoy            

Tuesday 26 
Ukulele: Audrey &  Leigh Wynne's home.                                 9.00am  
Picnic: Neisner Park, 169 Oceanic Dr., Warana                      5.00pm 

Trevor Teys    
Trevor &Carmen 

Wednesday 27 Management Committee Meeting Allan Taylor 

CHANGES TO 
LIST 

NEW EMAIL for Allan Taylor: 1939Allan4551@gmail.com     
DELETE: Reardon, John & Gloria     


